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PROSECUTOR KOLKOVICH ANNOUNCES PRISON TERMS 

FOR TWO OFFENDERS ENGAGED IN CORRUPT ACTIVITY 
  

AKRON, OH – Today, Summit County Prosecutor Elliot Kolkovich announced that Calvion O’Brian, 35, 

and James Robinson, 35 – two offenders involved in multiple pharmacy break-ins in 2023 – were each 

sentenced to four to six years in prison. 

 

O’Brian and Robinson both pleaded guilty to the following charges in March: 

• One count of Engaging in a Pattern of Corrupt Activity – a 1st Degree Felony;  

• Two counts of Theft of Drugs – a 4th Degree Felony; and 

• Three counts of Breaking and Entering – a 5th Degree Felony. 

 

“O’Brian and Robinson not only stole controlled substances from local pharmacies, but also valuable 

equipment, posing a serious risk to public safety. I want to thank the Twinsburg, Bath, and Fairlawn 

Police Departments for their collaborative investigative work in this case,” said Prosecutor Kolkovich. 

 

In July 2023, a series of pharmacy break-ins occurred in Fairlawn, Bath, and Twinsburg over the course of a 

single night. Surveillance footage from each scene captured the same vehicle and showed three suspects 

entering the pharmacies. From the Bath and Twinsburg locations, the suspects stole various narcotics. At the 

Bath pharmacy, they also took a pill-counting machine valued at approximately $6,000. 

 

During the investigation, cell phone location records showed that a phone registered to James Robinson had 

traveled to Fairlawn, Bath, and Twinsburg on the night of the break-ins. Investigators also determined that the 

vehicle seen in the surveillance footage was a rental car registered under Calvin O’Brian’s name. The third 

suspect remains at large.  
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